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Keeping You in the 

Loop…               
 
 
 
 

                                                         Sunday, March 13th at 2am 

 
 
 
 
 

Hello BCRSPA Members, 
 
     March typically means it’s the beginning of springtime. But as we slowly emerge from winter, 
the projected snow,  possibly freezing rain, and ice just punctuates a long and difficult winter. 
Nevertheless, Spring (Vernal Equinox) officially begins, in Baltimore, Maryland, on Sunday, March 
20, 2016, at 12:30 AM EDT 
 

     As we prepare for the BCRSPA Annual Meeting and Spring Luncheon. Your Executive Board 
has been diligently working to meet the goals of our association. The 2015-2016 year has been very 
busy. Collectively we have: 
 

The BCRSPA Executive Board has been diligently working to meet the goals of our association. 
We continue to emphasize providing a variety of activities that appeal to the broad spectrum of our 
membership to encourage participation. 
 

    The 2015-2016 year has been very busy. Collectively we have: 

 We held 5 Executive Board Meetings. 

 We continue to emphasize member recruitment. We have been able to establish a direct line 
of communication with every retiree via the Board of Education. This enables us to make 
personal contact with all new retirees. We have added 85 new members. 

 Held a contest to obtain eMail addresses for more of our members. 

 Held our 2nd annual crab feast at Camp Running Bear, Monkton, Maryland. 

 We sponsored the following trips for our membership: Western Maryland Scenic 
Excursion, Lancaster, PA to see the Miracle of Christmas at the Sight & Sound Theatre and 
Toby’s Dinner Theatre to see South Pacific. 

 In December, we held our 2nd Annual Breakfast with Colleagues. Our venue provided an 
opportunity to bring together new and current members as well as perspective members to 
enjoy a friendly social morning. Admission was a “new unwrapped” toy for Toys for Tots 
and/or a contribution to the Alzheimer’s Association. As a result, we filled 4 large boxes 
beyond capacity, approximately 150-200+ toys, and received donations in excess of $450 
for the Alzheimer’s Association. 

March 4, 2016 

 

 
From the desk of C. David Copenhaver 
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 Our Fall meeting and 70th Anniversary Celebration started off with super entertainment by 
the Perry Hall High Pan Groove Steel Drum Band under the direction of Scott Engle. 
Lunch was superb! Billy Burke, of Dr. Dance’s Staff, and David Uhlfelder, Chair of BCPS 
Board of Education spoke. Oak Crest Village representative, Jim Antonakos, presented 
BCRSPA $1,000 check as part of our partnership. The 50/50 raffle to benefit the 
Scholarship Fund netted $122. 

 BCRSPA participated in the 11/4/2015 MRSPA Legislative Day in Annapolis.  

 The 2016 Annual Spring Business/Luncheon meeting was held. New Directors were sworn 
in and the BCRSPA Bylaws were updated to reflect verbiage and organizational changes 
that will keep our organization current and “with the times”. This Ad hoc committee 
worked for almost a year to complete their work. In addition, Scholarships were awarded to 
graduating Baltimore County seniors. 

 Our UPDATE newsletter received a new “Look and Feel”. We published 4 editions as well 
as the President’s monthly “Keeping You In the Loop” eNews.  

 BCRSPA offers, its member’s two media websites to stay “up close and personal”. Our 
original site @ http://www.bcrspa.org/ and our new web page on Shutterfly that provides 
the opportunity to post photos of social events. https://bcrspaevents.shutterfly.com/ (the 
password is bcrspa) 

 In October, BCRSPA participated in the MRSPA Leadership Workshop. 

 We participated in MRSPA’s 70th Anniversary annual business meeting and celebration. 
BCRSPA developed a display to represent our organization. Thank you Mary Lou and 
Barbara. 

 

        On another note: Please consider attending an Executive Board meeting, joining a committee, 
attending at least one activity/trip or sharing an idea you have! Hope to see you at a meeting or 
activity and/or hear from you. I can be reached at cdavidcopenhaver@gmail.com. You can also 
stay informed by visiting our website at http://www.bcrspa.org/index.html or our “Shutterfly site” 
at https://bcrspaevents.shutterfly.com/. (Password  is “bcrspa”) 
 

     We need your support. Please consider joining us at one of our social activities and/or 
volunteering to assist with one of our committees. Remember, there is strength in numbers! 
 

Sincerely, 
David 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

On the Horizon: 
 

 Executive Board Meeting: March 15, 2016 @ St. Isaac Jogues Cronin Center, Room 1 (Please consider 
attending. Just eMail me for directions and details.) 

 Executive Board Retreat: “Standing Rules”  (Date &Location TBD)     
 Early March: Newsletter “UPDATE” distribution 
 Toby’s Dinner Theatre Trip – South Pacific: March 9, 2016  
 Annual Spring Business Meeting at Columbus Gardens, April 19, 2016 (Registration, 9:30 am) 

 

mailto:cdavidcopenhaver@gmail.com
http://www.bcrspa.org/index.html


3 
 

 

                     

  
  
                          New Prescription Plan by Cigna Health Spring  
 

    I have heard from several people about the difficulties they are having with the new 
prescription drug plan by Cigna Health Spring.  The director of health benefits, Nasrene 

      Mirjafary, has assured me that Baltimore County Benefits and Cigna Health Spring are working  
      closely around the clock to solve the issues that some individuals are experiencing.  

 

When Express Scripts transferred patient information, unfortunately many files were incomplete. 
Also, there was a misinterpretation of benefits. Express Scripts tended to charge a flat rate for 
medications instead of the percentage that was noted. Therefore, customers paid $15 for a 
prescription instead of 15% of the cost as was stated in the contract. Cigna Health Spring has been 
charging according to the exact wording of the contract. This has caused some individuals to be 
charged a higher amount then they were used to paying. As a result, Baltimore County and Health 
Spring have been working hard to rewrite parts of the contract in order to correct this problem 
without penalizing the members. 
 

There have also been questions regarding prescription cards. If you are under age 65, your Cigna 
Health Insurance card also serves as your prescription card. You will only have one card. If you are 
65 or older, you have two cards, a Cigna Health Care Card and a separate Cigna Health Spring 
prescription card. If you are 65 or older and did not receive your prescription card, call the number 
on the back of your health insurance card and report the problem. A card will be sent to you as soon 
as possible. Even if you do not have a prescription card, you are still covered. Simply show your 
insurance card to the pharmacy and they can call to verify your membership. 
 

When a major shift in prescription companies takes place, transition difficulties are bound to occur. 
Please know that both Baltimore County and Cigna Health Spring are concerned about getting the 
plan to work smoothly for all its members. If you are experiencing problems, call 443-809-8943 to 
talk with Health Benefits Staff. They will work diligently to help solve the problem. 
 

Please note that Nasrene Mirjafary, Manager of Employee Benefits, and her staff will be 
attending the Annual BCRSPA Business Meeting and luncheon on April 19, 2016 to discuss 
issues and to handle your questions. In addition, representatives from Cigna Health, Keiser 
Permanente, and Cigna Health Spring will be in attendance to help with questions and 
concerns 

Important: Your Input Is Needed! 

 

Please take some time to review the proposed By-Laws changes as printed in the March 
UPDATE. Also, both documents, the original (2012) and DRAFT revisions 
(2015), can be viewed on both of the BCRSPA web-sites, (BCRSPA original site 
http://www.bcrspa.org/index.html  and Shutterfly 
https://bcrspaevents.shutterfly.com/ . The password is bcrspa, all lower case 
letters). 
 

If you have questions/comments, you may contact Ed Veit (ewveit@me.com ), Chairperson of 
the AD Hoc committee or George Sparks (gcsparks1@comcast.net), Parliamentarian of BCRSPA.  
 

We will be voting to accept the revisions at the Annual Business Meeting on April. 

Hear ye, 

Hear ye! 

Update: 

http://www.bcrspa.org/index.html
https://bcrspaevents.shutterfly.com/
mailto:ewveit@me.com
mailto:gcsparks1@comcast.net
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Reprinted with permission from MRSPA, 3/2/2016. Also available at www.MRSPA.org 

 

 

http://www.mrspa.org/
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Clever Ideas and Solutions (A new dozen) 

 

I just love it when I get emails with hints like these — you’re never too old to learn. 

 

 Add a few drops of vodka and a teaspoon of sugar, to make cut flowers last longer. 

 To dissolve ink stains, use hand sanitizer 

 To open sealed plastic packaging, Use a can opener 

 To light hard-to-reach candle wicks, Use raw spaghetti strands 

 To get rid of a sunburn, Use Earl Grey teabags 

 To suck the pain out of a burn, Use mustard 

 To clear the steam after a hot shower, Use a blow-dryer on a mirror 

 Amplify the volume of your iPhone or iPod by placing it in a bowl. 

 To soothe a sore throat, eat marshmallows 

 To erase water stains from wooden furniture, Use mayonnaise 

 To cut soft cheeses and cakes, Use (unscented) dental floss 

 To release wrinkles from clothing, Use fabric softener and vinegar in a spray bottle 
 
 
 

 
 

 

      BCRSPA together, creating a moment! 


